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                                                                      September 13, 2000

TO: Board Members - Parks and Recreation

FROM: General Manager - Parks and Recreation

SUBJECT: PARK NAMING REPORT

RECOMMENDATION 

 
THAT the Board name  the park site at Alexander Street and the Main Street
Overpass “Wendy Poole Park.”

POLICY

The Park Board’s Guidelines for Naming Parks is attached as Appendix I.

BACKGROUND

In the first instance for naming parks, the Guidelines suggest using bounding streets for ease of
navigation.  Since Alexander Park is so similar to Alexandra Park, located at Bidwell and Beach, it
is appropriate to pursue another naming approach in this case.

This small space of  .43 hectares (just over 1 acre) is located in Gastown north of the railroad tracks
on a steeply sloping “bench” land. It is owned by the Vancouver Port Authority but is leased to the
City for a 49-year term that commenced on September 1st, 1986.   Plans for redevelopment of the
area were approved by the Park Board in September 1999 and are progressing with the Engineering
Department’s construction of a new retaining wall which is critical to further development of the
site.  Plans for landscaping include grassy areas, irrigation, trees, benches and pathways plus bright
lighting. The costs for the landscape improvements are anticipated to be  $40,000.

DISCUSSION

In February 2000 the Park Board received a letter from the Crab- Water for Life Society requesting
that the Alexander Street park site be formally named after Wendy Poole. Ms. Poole was a young
First Nations woman from northern British Columbia who was one of two dozen women whose
murders in the Downtown Eastside have remained unsolved.  Her body was discovered in a dumpster
a block away from the park area in 1989.  Mr. Larson of the CRAB Society feels that she is
representative of a terrible malaise in the area and that the naming will help  bring to light the plight
of these forgotten women.
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In early March staff, working through the Vancouver East District Office and the Strathcona,
Carnegie and Ray Cam Community Centres, initiated a public process with respect to the naming
of the site.  This was accomplished through posters and newsletters in the area.  As a result of this
and a further initiative in July involving a canvassing by fax of organizations within the park’s
neighbourhood, we received nine formal letters of support for the name Wendy Poole and a phone
call from the Gastown Police detachment who also are in favour of that name. The Police Officer
had also been in touch with the family of Wendy Poole who reside in a small village in Northern BC
who gave consent to the naming if it was favourably decided upon by the Park Board.

Other names were suggested as attached (included in Appendix 2 along with an original request
letter) but none with the same level of support as that for Wendy Poole.

The Crab - Water for Life Society has pledged to sponsor an inscribed boulder for the park whose
final wording would be approved by Park Board staff if the park is named for Wendy Poole. 

SUMMARY

Your consideration of naming the park site at Alexander and the Main Street Overpass has been
initiated by representatives of the local community and is within the established guidelines for the
naming of parks, trails, roads or other features.

Prepared by:

Public Affairs
Board of Parks & Recreation
Vancouver, BC
TC
Attachments
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